
























































































































































 

L.E.S. is  More. Explore.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

Testimony of Tim Laughlin, Executive Director On Int. 0409-2014 Before the New York City 
Council Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management 

 
Friday, September 19, 2014 

 
 
Chairman Reynoso and members of the Committee, my name is Tim Laughlin and I am the 
Executive Director of the Lower East Side Business Improvement District. I am pleased to testify 
today in full support of Int. 0409-2014, which seeks to amend the administrative code of the city of 
New York, in relation to regulating publicly accessible collection bins. As many of may you know, 
in recent years there has been a proliferation of clothing collection bins throughout communities in 
each of the five boroughs. These bins are placed with no permit or approval and often impede the 
public right of way on sidewalks.  
 
 
This legislation seeks to regulate these bins and ensure their placement does not impede the 
public right of way. This will permit the Department of Sanitation to remove bins that impede the 
public right of way immediately without a burdensome and unnecessary 30-day waiting period. In 
turn, it will prevent bin operators from moving locations after 29 days that would then necessitate 
another waiting period. Furthermore it would create a regulatory framework for clothing bins and 
establish new standards for identification and cleanliness.  
 
 
The New York City BID Association has worked closely with the Department of Sanitation on this 
issue and in providing supplemental sanitation services in all of the 69 business improvement 
districts that operate citywide. These additional tools will permit organizations like ours to continue 
improving quality of life in the neighborhoods that we operate. Expedient removal of clothing bins 
that detract from communities in which they are located is an essential component of our mission 
to keep our neighborhoods safe and clean. I urge you to support this important legislation so that 
we can prevent private companies from using public space for financial gain without regulation of 
regard for the communities in which they place infrastructure.  
 
 
 
 
 
 














